
										 												 														 											 	
	

	
Press	Release					Embargoed	to	00.01	hrs	GMT,	5	November,	2021	
	
COP26	 –	 Landmark	 ‘Fair	 Water	 Footprints’	 Declaration	 sets	 out	 to	 tackle	
world	water	crisis	
	
November	 5,	 2021,	 Glasgow	 -	 The	 Glasgow	 Declaration	 for	 Fair	 Water	 Footprints	 -	 a	 ground-
breaking	 step	 towards	 transforming	 the	 way	 the	 world’s	 water	 resources	 are	 managed	 to	 build	
climate	resilience	and	support	the	needs	of	ecosystems,	communities	and	businesses,	was	launched	
today	 at	 COP26.	 The	 Declaration’s	 founding	 partners	 bring	 together	 some	 of	 the	 wealthiest	 and	
poorest	 countries	 on	 the	planet	with	 a	 population	 totalling	 160	million,	 and	nominal	GDP	of	 $3.7	
trillion;	 They	 include	 the	 Governments	 of	 UK,	 Finland,	 Malawi,	 Peru,	 Panama,	 and	 Madagascar,	
working	 alongside	multinational	 corporations	 and	 investment	 companies	 such	 as	Unilever,	Diageo	
and	ACTIAM,	and	civil	society	organisations,	including	Water	Witness,	CDP	and	WaterAid.		
	
Lord	Goldsmith,	UK	Minister	of	State,	who	signed	the	declaration	on	behalf	of	the	UK	Government,	
said;		
	
‘Water	 sustains	 life	 on	 earth	 and	 is	 vital	 to	 limiting	 global	warming	 to	 1.5	 degrees.	 	 But	 how	we	
manage	our	water	to	produce	the	food,	clothes	and	goods	we	consume,	shapes	water	and	climate	
security	for	millions	of	people	across	the	globe.	 	Similarly,	 if	we	fail	to	protect	the	ecosystems	that	
provide	 clean	 water,	 we	 will	 always	 be	 playing	 a	 desperate	 game	 of	 catch-up.	 The	 Glasgow	
Declaration	for	Fair	Water	Footprints	is	an	opportunity	to	harness	our	water	footprints	so	that	they	
do	no	harm,	but	rather	benefit	people,	our	economy	and	our	planet’.	
	
Signatories	to	the	Declaration	commit	to	eliminate	water	pollution	and	over-extraction	from	rivers	
and	 aquifers;	 improve	 flood	 and	 drought	 risk	 management;	 and	 bring	 greater	 accountability	 to	
ensure	that	investment	and	economic	activity	protect	and	work	with	nature	by	2030	The	Declaration	
will	also	deliver	on	the	human	right	to	water,	and	drive	universal	access	to	safe	water,	toilets,	and	
handwashing	facilities.	
	
Investors	 and	 multinationals	 currently	 influence	 as	 much	 as	 70%	 of	 the	 world’s	 water	 through	
farming,	 mining	 and	 manufacturing	 processes,	 and	 can	 contribute	 to	 the	 widespread	 over-
exploitation	 and	 pollution	 of	 water	 resources,	 	 denying	 local	 people	 access	 to	 safe	 water	 and	
exposing	them	to	climate	impacts	and	disease.	Over	60%	of	the	water	needed	to	produce	the	UK’s	
food,	 clothing	 and	 consumer	 goods	 is	 used	 overseas	 –	 often	 in	 water	 stressed	 countries	 facing	
severe	climate	challenges.		
	



	
Nancy	Tembo,	Minister	for	Forestry	and	Natural	Resources	with	the	Government	of	Malawi,	said;		
	
‘The	Government	of	Malawi	 is	delighted	 to	 sign	 the	Declaration	 for	 Fair	Water	 Footprints.	 It	 is	 an	
inspiring	example	of	the	bold	leadership	the	world	needs	in	the	face	of	the	climate	emergency.	It	will	
ensure	that	businesses	and	investors	in	Malawi	and	across	Africa,	protect	and	respect	nature	and	the	
human	right	to	water.	It	will	help	our	water	dependent	economies	to	grow	and	thrive	long	into	the	
future.	”	
	
Nick	 Hepworth,	 Executive	 Director	 of	 Water	 Witness,	 who	 has	 been	 a	 driving	 force	 behind	 the	
Declaration,	said;		
	
‘This	 Declaration	 is	 a	 breakthrough	 moment	 for	 global	 climate	 and	 water	 justice.	 It	 marks	 the	
beginning	 of	 the	 end	 for	 the	 abuse	 of	water,	 nature,	 and	 people	 in	 our	 globalised	 supply	 chains,	
which	pushes	the	most	vulnerable	further	into	climate	catastrophe.		We	will	work	tirelessly	with	the	
founding	 signatories	 to	 ensure	 that	 responsible	 water	 stewardship	 becomes	 the	 global	 business	
norm,	instead	of	the	exception.’	
	
Notes	for	Editors:	
For	interview	requests,	contact:	Patrick	Fuller,	email:	pfuller1@gmail.com	m.	07377730878	
or	Clare	Gorman	email:	claregorman@waterwitness.org	m.	07747036049	
	
The	 Glasgow	 Declaration	 for	 Fair	 Water	 Footprints	signing	 event	 at	 COP26	 at	 13.30	 GMT	 on	 5	
November	 as	 part	 of	 the	'Marrakech	 Partnership	 Water	 Action	 Event'.	It	 will	 feature	 short	
presentations	from	a	selection	of	Declaration	champions,	including	Lord	Goldsmith	representing	the	
UK	Government,	 Minister	 Nancy	 Tembo	 from	 the	 Government	 of	 Malawi	 and	 partners	 from	 the	
private	sector	and	civil	society.	A	second,	longer	event	,	‘Fair	water	footprints	in	the	race	to	climate	
resilience’	will	be	held	at	0800-0930	hrs	GMT	on	8	November	at	the	Water	Pavilion,	during	which	the	
Declaration	will	be	signed	by	additional	signatories	and	discussed	in	more	depth.		
	
Journalists	 can	 attend	 both	 events	 which	 will	 be	 live	 streamed	 via	 the	 Water	 Pavilion	 YouTube	
Livestream	on	www.waterforclimate.net	
	
Signatories	 and	 partners	 of	 the	 Glasgow	 Declaration	 for	 Fair	 Water	 Footprints	 include,	 the	
Governments	of	UK,	Finland,	Malawi,	Peru,	Madagascar	and	Panama;	Multinationals	Diageo	plc	and	
Unilever	 plc;	 Investment	 companies	ACTIAM	and	 Edentree;	 Civil	 society	 organisations	 and	NGOs	 -	
Water	Witness,	CDP,	Water	Integrity	Network,	WaterAid,	Baseflow,	CEPES,	Water	Footprint	Network	
and	Africa’s	Civil	Society	Network	for	Water.		
	
To	 learn	 more	 about	 the	 Glasgow	 Declaration	 for	 Fair	 Water	 Footprints	 see	
https://waterwitness.org/	
	
Learning	resources	on	Fair	Water	Footprints	are	available	here	and	case	studies		here		
 
	


